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MINUTES OF THE SHOALHAVEN TRAFFIC 
COMMITTEE 

 
 
Meeting Date:  Tuesday, 12 November 2024 
Location: Email Meeting 
 
 
 
 
The following members participated: 
 
Convenor David Pieresko - Coordinator Engineering Design 
Sgt Simon Pugh - NSW Police 
Ms Nicole Brodie - TfNSW 
Mr Jake Khourey -  MP South Coast Representative 
Mr Stuart Coughlan - MP Kiama Representative 
 
 

 
 

Confirmation of the Minutes 

RESOLVED (By consent)  

That the Minutes of the Shoalhaven Traffic Committee held on Tuesday 08 October 2024 be 
confirmed.  

CARRIED 

 
 
 

REPORTS OF THE CONVENOR 
 

TC24.24 No Stopping Regulations - Shoalhaven Heads Road - 
Shoalhaven Heads - Rural Fire Service (RFS) - (PN 3823) 

HPERM Ref: 
D24/458936 

Ms Nicole Brodie – TfNSW noted TfNSW are in favour of this proposal and highlighted the priority 
to allow the RFS vehicles to safely manoeuvre in this area responding to emergencies.  

Recommendation 

That: 

1. The Chief Executive Officer (Director City Services) be advised that the Shoalhaven Traffic 
Committee has no objection to the proposed “No Stopping” signage at the entrance of 
Shoalhaven Heads Rural Fire Service (RFS), Shoalhaven Heads as per Plan No. D24/459033.  

2. The recommendation be approved by the Director City Services under delegated authority 
from Shoalhaven City Council - refer MIN21.411 

RECOMMENDATION (By consent)  

That: 
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1. The Chief Executive Officer (Director City Services) be advised that the Shoalhaven Traffic 
Committee has no objection to the proposed “No Stopping” signage at the entrance of 
Shoalhaven Heads Rural Fire Service (RFS), Shoalhaven Heads as per Plan No. D24/459033.  

2. The recommendation be approved by the Director City Services under delegated authority 
from Shoalhaven City Council - refer MIN21.411 

Note: This Recommendation was approved by the Director City Services 'insert date' 

CARRIED 

 

TC24.25 Double & One-Way Centre Linemarking - Jervis Bay 
Road - Fairfax Road - Falls Creek (PN 3824) 

HPERM Ref: 
D24/461045 

Ms Brodie noted that the overtaking opportunity still being provided for the southbound vehicles to 
the north of the intersection is appreciated. It was further noted that the sight distance currently 
allows and the line marking changes in the proposal are in accordance with requirements from the 
Australian Standard.  

Recommendation 

That: 

1. The Chief Executive Officer (Director City Services) be advised that the Shoalhaven Traffic 
Committee has no objection to the proposed regulatory Double & One-way Centre Linemarking 
at the intersection of Jervis Bay Road and Fairfax Road, Falls Creek as per Plan No. 
D24/461047.  

2. The recommendation be approved by the Director City Services under delegated authority from 
Shoalhaven City Council - refer MIN21.411 

RECOMMENDATION (By consent)  

That: 

1. The Chief Executive Officer (Director City Services) be advised that the Shoalhaven Traffic 
Committee has no objection to the proposed regulatory Double & One-way Centre Linemarking 
at the intersection of Jervis Bay Road and Fairfax Road, Falls Creek as per Plan No. 
D24/461047.  

2. The recommendation be approved by the Director City Services under delegated authority from 
Shoalhaven City Council - refer MIN21.411 

Note: This Recommendation was approved by the Director City Services 'insert date' 

CARRIED 

 
 
 
Mr David Pieresko  
CONVENOR 
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